FAO. Geoff Waterton Head of Service – Assessment and collection services Enfield Council

## Dear Mr Waterton

I'm in receipt of your letter dated 15<sup>th</sup> June 2020 which only arrived on Friday 26<sup>th</sup> June but which threatened legal action within 7 days.

First, enclosed is a cheque for £81.52 being one third of the amount demanded. I will continue to pay this amount until such time as full services provided by the Council are resumed.

Since the onset of the COVID-19 regulations on 23<sup>rd</sup> March 2020, we've been pondering how to deal with the issue of Council Tax and many other financial obligations. Suffice to say that we, like many others, have suffered a precipitous drop in income.

I won't go into great depth but this crisis is of the government's own making. It is collapsing the economy in the face of undeniable evidence that the regulations are unlawful, unnecessary and implemented in bad faith. Few people know that on the government's own website, on 19<sup>th</sup> March 2020, COVID-19, was downgraded from a High Consequence Infectious Disease (HCID). <a href="https://www.gov.uk/guidance/high-consequence-infectious-diseases-hcid">https://www.gov.uk/guidance/high-consequence-infectious-diseases-hcid</a>. In spite of this, unreasonable and unjustifiable regulations were imposed four days later.

Consequently, they have needlessly embarked on a course to destroy millions of businesses and livelihoods on a false premise. We, like many others, are victims of this travesty of government.

In this context, the Council has colluded with the government and others in perpetuating this myth that we are at serious risk of infection/contagion in an unprecedented fashion, promoting fear while effectively restricting services and amenities in the Borough.

We are currently working on plans to replace our lost income in order to live.

My work is in the field of macro risk and we've been anticipating a collapse of the global economy for some years; the fake coronavirus pandemic is the trigger and cover to facilitate a reset of the global money and economic system. I could refer you to copious information to substantiate this assertion but for the time being mention this: In October 2018, we said, when physical gold was trading at around \$1200 per ounce, that when gold takes off, we're on our way to full blown collapse. In July, last year, when gold had surged through \$1400, the red lights (economic warning signs) were flashing.

Today, gold is trading well above \$1700 and will probably go much higher. Central banks are pumping money into an already over inflated fiat money system and the consequence will be the collapse of fiat currencies, analogous to the Weimar Republic in post-first world war Germany. Central banks are engineering this collapse and the banking cartel is pulling the strings behind this media fuelled "pandemic" frenzy based on lies and deception. Council Tax collection, in the face of the ensuing

depression, is going to be the least of your or the Council's worries. We're talking about surviving chaos, famine and civil war.

We will endeavour to continue to pay Council Tax at the lower amount until such time as the situation changes. In the meantime, it is the government and those responsible to this travesty that should be held accountable.

Incidentally, I tried to pay online but there seems to be a problem somewhere between Lloyds Bank and your account, hence the enclosed cheque.

Yours sincerely

Clive Menzies